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Vietnam
Missions

Vietnam visit October 2017.

God bless you brethren. As usual, I wish to 
keep my sponsors up to date with the missions 
work in Vietnam so that you can see where your 
sacrifices have been utilized.

On the 23rd of September, I flew once 
again to Saigon and the following day we 
travelled by Grab-taxi into the rural areas 
of the south. The weather at this time 
of the year is very changeable and after 
arriving at our base in a local town, we 
headed to the rubber plantation group by 
motorbike in fine weather. To get to the 
church you have to go down a steep track 
through the rubber trees and in the mid-
dle of the plantation amongst millions of 
trees, a small church is located. The whole 
day was spent there and during the time 
a heavy dose of rain arrived which meant 
that getting out of the plantation at the 
end of the day was going to be a mission 

on it’s own. 
Trying to get back up the hill caused all the 
motorbikes to end up horizontal so we had to 
manoeuvre them up without riders on the seats. 
Then once on the level we headed back into 
town and continued the meetings locked away 
in a hotel room to avoid the authorities. 

It was in this room that 
we went into the subject 
of the cloud on Sunset 
Mountain and the fulfill-
ing of the “return of the 
high priest”. To the true 
message believers this is 
the 7th Seal in its man-
ifestation to bring the 
Bride into perfect faith 
for a body change. To 
say the least, many eyes 
were opened to scripture 
being fulfilled in their 
day.



The following day we headed back to Saigon 
to take a sleeper bus trip of 8 hours north to 
another rural town to spend some time with an 
independent group. These independent groups 
are separate from the denominations which are 
registered with the government. However for 
us they are contacts to make inroads in getting 
the message of the hour made known amongst 

Christians that want reality.
The following day we stayed 
at Dalak which is the home 
city of the ex-King of Viet-
nam who was deposed in 
1954. Here the weather 
again packed in so we had 
a look around the city un-
til we could catch another 
sleeper bus for a 6 hour trip further north to half 
way up the country.
In the mountain area there are some message 
churches that have been around a few years that 
needed some furtherance added to their under-
standing. So again the 7th Seal was preached to 
them and also teaching them the right way for 
communion and foot washing.
The next day we headed further north again by 
sleeper bus into the rural areas where no for-

eigners are permitted. I will give no names for 
this area.
Here in this we met many independent groups 
and I had to conceal myself from the public with 
a mask and sunglasses. However the disguise 
wasn’t good enough and somebody contacted 
the police and “the chase was on”!!! The part I 

really love about missionary 
work is the risk involved. 
The police do not want 
foreigners to go into these 
areas because they think that 
they will stir up the people 
against the government. But 
this is what makes mission-
ary work so exciting know-
ing that you can get arrested 
if caught. 
We got on our motorbikes 
and went from one inde-

pendent group to the next meeting the pastors 
and praying for their respective churches. While 
this was going on the police were looking in the 
wrong places as we didn’t stay in one area any 
longer than 15 minutes. Understand that rural 
Vietnam is not like the cities that tourists go to. 
This is a 3rd world environment where the fields 
are still ploughed using water buffalo and a for-
eigner is rarer than an honest politician.
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The next day we decided to head about 90 
KMs further west by bus to avoid the hunt and 
went to a wonderful group of people right off 
the beaten track. More contacts were made and 
invitations received to come back and bring 
the message amongst the common rural people 
there. Understand that all Christian groups are 
monitored and are not allowed to associate in 
a united way. However I don’t recognize what 
the authorities want if there are Saints that need 
to hear the word. 
After a whole day in this area, the police had 
finally found out where I had ended up and 
phoned the pastor that they knew a foreigner 
was with him. But again it was too late. They 

don’t know who I am and don’t know where I 
come from and no one is telling them!!! We got 
on a public bus and headed out to the nearest 
city to catch a sleeper bus for a 16 hour trip back 
to Saigon. A sleeper bus is a huge vehicle with 
beds and no seats. They are used for long dis-
tance travel during the night.  
Back in Saigon we had some more small meet-
ings and some straight talking about what the 
Lord expects from us in this late hour.
What made this visit so significant is the hun-
ger the people have for the revealed word of 

this day. Most of my ministerial contacts are 
educated theologians with enough degrees to 

boil water. 
But when 
they hear 
the word 
they realize 
they only 
have an 
intellectual 
experience 
that will do 
them no 
good.

My intention is to head back in January and 
keep the ball rolling and move further north 
using these new contacts to set up meetings in 
one location at a time. I will have to change my 
tactics slightly by travelling at night and staying 
out of the public eye during the day. 
We had one baptism in Saigon of a woman that 
was ignited by the things she heard. May the 
Lord bless her. The printing of books is advanc-
ing and the copying of SD cards with the mes-
sage and bible on. Please keep praying for this 
work as there is much more to be done.
Shalom.
Bro’ Adrian Gray.   
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Missions



There were a lot of 
visitors at the meet-
ings and The Lord 
really blessed them 
with many coming 
forward for prayer 
and 28 people giv-
ing their lives to the 
Lord and being baptised in His Name. Most 
of them being young people who were 
from a Methodist church who a couple of 
weeks before the convention, felt to start 
having prayer meetings asking the Lord to 
move in their lives, needless to say, He did! 
 
We also had an outreach meeting at the 
Rabaul market with an estimated crowd of 

1000 peo-
ple being 
at the mar-
ket at the 
time.

After the 

outreach was finished, the market manag-
er said to the believers must come again 
because he wants to hear more. This was 
the first time the believers did outreach at 
the market like this so it was a real blessing 
to see.
 
The believers in Totovel are really rejoicing 

and one of the sisters was 
crying with tears of joy at 
the end of the conven-
tion as she told me that 
God is shaking this place. 
It was wonderful since 
the church in Totovel had 
suffered a lot of persecu-
tion from the Pentecostal 
denomination that they 
came out of seven years 

ago. But I believe the tide has truly turned 
there as the bride in East New Britain is on 
her feet overcoming the enemy.

mission update

PapuA 
New Guinea

Totovel Believers COnvention
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The two highlights for me from the trip was 
the baptisms and seeing the local ministers 
preach the End Time Message in their lo-
cal language as I had never heard them 

preach before up to that time and they 
preached with a real anointing and revela-
tion and I believe the convention was such 

a success purely because of the ministry 
of the local pastors. The unity among the 
believers was also a great blessing and 
it really felt like the Lord knit our hearts 
together as one, especially among the 
ministering brethren Pst Anton Yawai, 
Pst John Yembe, Pst 
Emos Malalia and also 
Pastor Nickolas Angai 
who said at the end 
of the convention that 
if we continue to work 

like this together then 
this country is too small!

 I should note here that 
Papua New Guinea 
is one of the hardest 
places to travel in the 
world but as the bride 
is united in one ac-
cord then such obsta-
cles shall be overcome. 
 

Please keep the saints in Papua New 
Guinea in your prayers as the Lord is 
opening many doors in the country.

Brother Ben Gloyne (Pastor)
Wellington
New Zealand
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PAK TABERNACLE ASSEMBLY 
Testimony 

 

Dear Believers in JESUS,  
Greetings in the most precious and gracious Name of Lord Jesus Christ! 
Praise the Lord that He is adding new souls into the Church by His amazing grace. The Urdu speaking bride is very 
grateful to the believers for all efforts and making it possible that we have voice of the seventh angel with Urdu 
translation.   
 
 The Testimony of Sister Sadia Ejaz: 
 
Sister Sadia shared her testimony among the congregation when we 
had one day open street meeting. She said, I had have blood issue 
since nine years so I was so upset and troubled all the time. She 
said, I went to many denominational churches for the prayer like 
that woman in the Bible who had blood issue since 12 years, but I 
couldn’t get healing. Then once I heard about the message church 
and got some books of Brother Branham.I decided in my heart that I 
would go to message church but I had heard from the 
denominational ministers that message is heresy and out of line with 
Bible. They advised me, you don’t ever go there but something 
within my heart that was saying go there. I went to message church 
and heard the tape of Brother Branham (The Life story) so I got lot 
of blessings, deeply touched by the Holy Spirit and next week I 
went message church again and shared my problem to the believers. 
Then they prayed for me laying hands upon me, after the prayer I 
felt something touched me and I felt good change in my body but I 
didn’t tell anything to any believer. That night after the service I 
went back home and slept but when I get up in the morning, I 
completely healed by the grace of God. Hallelujah and glory to God 
Almighty! I was so glad and told my husband I am perfectly well 
and surely we will go to message church and shared my testimony.  
We came to church and I shared my testimony with saints. She 
further said I want to take the water baptism so we taught her about 
water baptism in the name of Lord Jesus Christ according to Acts 
2:38. Next day we went to sea and baptized sister Sadia Ejaz, Sister 
Neha and Brother Imran. Praise and Glory to God! Amen.  The 
predestinated seed is coming back to the original Word by the 
message of Malachi 4.  
 
Kind best regards to all the saints in Jesus Christ.  
Shalom  
Yours brother in JESUS,  
Brother Shamoon Yaqoob 
Pak Tabernacle Assembly. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

         Sister Sadia 
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Waitangi Weekend Camp 
& Youth banquet 2018

Enrol now!

When: 3rd to the 6th of February 2018

Where: 
The Wellesley Country Park, 
2120 Akatarawa Road, RD2,
Upper Hutt 
New Zealand

The Wellesley Country Park is a 45 minute drive north of Wellington
http://www.wellesleycountrypark.co.nz/
Cost (per person) and accommodation 
(http://www.wellesleycountrypark.co.nz/accommodation/)

Bunk rooms for youth
teens (13-19) $205
Adults (20 and up) $214
There is some limited space for couples to stay at camp
Cost per person is
Cottage $223 pp
Executive cabins  $258 pp

Guest speaker: Brother Danny Stemen

To register please complete the registration form at rsvp.shekinahnz.com
$50 deposit is required to confirm camp registration
How to pay: Bank transfer to 02-0528-0179205-00 Please put your name and youth-
camp as reference

Camp fees are due on the 30th December 2017
Camp registration closes on 28th December 2017

God bless you,    Bro’s Ben Gloyne benjamin.gloyne@gmail.com 
			   Alray Roberston  alray@freerobertsons.com  
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